Anaesthetics and Critical Care Placement

Dear Medical Students,
Welcome to East Surrey Hospital where I am sure that you will enjoy your Anaesthetics and Critical Care attachment.
It is my role to organise, oversee and sign off your placement whilst here; due to the nature of the hospital providing services across Crawley and East Surrey, I will not be here every day. All the consultants however will be aware of your attachment and will be on hand to answer any questions should I not be contactable.  I suggest that on the first or second day that we set up a whats app group as the first method of communication.  I will be checking in on theatres and ICU from time to time and keep up to date with your progress.

On your first day , you will be met by a member of the Post graduate medical centre, the teaching fellow and one of the members of the anaesthetic department, who will show you around.

 Theatres

You will be allocated to Theatres for 2 weeks of your placement. Please be there on time each day, wear your Trust ID badge, introduce yourself to the Anaesthetist in charge and let them know what you want to get out of that session so that the teaching can be more targeted. For whatever reason you are running late or you join the list after it starts due to prior educational requirements, then please respect that no matter what stage you join, there is always a great deal of learning to be gleemed.

We do a team brief at the start of the morning (08:15) and afternoon (13:15) operating lists. This is when the team introduces themselves by first name and role and is essential for your integration into the team.
You will have plenty of opportunities to do Workplace Based Assessments such as DOPS and CBDs in theatre. Do make sure that all assessments are signed off at the time of completion rather than asking for them to be filled in retrospectively.
In addition I ask you to write a short, reflective piece of your experience of a ‘patient’s journey’.  This will involve you spending time with an elective patient, all the way from when you have seen them in admissions, through their operation and on to the time at which they are aware and ready for discharge in recovery.  I will be collating feedback from this at the end of your placement.  
Intensive Care

You will also spend a week with the ICU/Outreach Team, which starts with morning handover at 8am. Please read the separate information sheet to help prepare you for this week. You will do your CEX on cardiovascular examination on an ICU patient.
Contacts

My emails- anna.riccoboni@nhs.net or annariccoboni@hotmail.com
Anaesthetics Office Manager- Shirley Robson / Debbie Scarborough Telephone 01737 768511 ext 6046

Anaesthetics Week- Dr Anna Riccoboni (Consultant)- Anna.Riccoboni@nhs.net 

or Dr Nicholas Courtenay-Evans (Consultant) - ncourtenayevans@doctors.org.uk
ICU Week- Dr Alice Myers (Consultant)- alicemyers@nhs.net
Junior Doctor Liaison- Dr Alex Byrne - alex.byrne4@nhs.net
Troubleshooting

If you have difficulty at any time or need more information, please contact me via email at. You can also contact me via the Anaesthetics Office. Shirley Robson is our Anaesthetic office manager on telephone extension 6046. Myself and Dr Courtenay-Evans will be offering support during your time here, as will Dr Alice Myers in ICU.
If you need to be away for any reason (ill, family emergencies, meetings etc) please let me know by email. Unexplained absence from the placement is not acceptable and may result in you not being signed off. You will need at least 80% attendance in order to complete the module but there is usually ample time to catch up either at the weekend or in the evenings as you go along.
Most students who have done CCA at ESH have said they learnt a great deal and enjoyed working in a friendly department and hospital. However, if you are having difficulties with the working environment for any reason, please email or speak to me early on so that I can sort out any problems. We want you to have the best experience possible and the CCA module is mainly an opportunity to observe and learn about safe management of patients requiring sedation (anaesthesia) and organ support. It should be enjoyable and interesting rather than intimidating. We are not expecting you to have a high level of previous knowledge or experience of our specialty. Relax, ask lots of questions, get involved and enjoy these 3 weeks.
Best wishes,
Dr Anna Riccoboni 
Consultant Anaesthetist
Some practical information 
Dress code: Please follow East Surrey Hospital dress code, especially bare below elbows policy. There are blue scrubs for you for theatre and pink for ICU. Blue scrubs should not be worn outside theatres. Please bring clean trainers to wear.
Accommodation: Onsite accommodation is provided which is very convenient. Free Wi-Fi is provided and details will be given to you when you collect your key.
Library: Open most days from 9 to 6, it has more than 10 computers all with internet access, printing and photocopying facilities. For a refundable £10 deposit a fob to the library can be obtained which will give 24hr access.

Canteen: Located on the first floor, serving hot meals with a discount if you have your Trust ID. For alternatives like sandwiches etc, Boots and Marks and Spencers with a coffee shop are located on the ground floor near the Main Entrance.
Cash machine: There is a fee-free cash machine located at both the Main Entrance and the East Entrance.
